                                    Murton Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting of Murton Parish Council held on Thursday, 7 March 2024 at St James’s Church, Murton
Present: Cllrs R Kettlestring, G Richardson, J Starzynski-Armitage, A McFarlane (Clerk), Ward Cllr M Warters  
24/19
There were Apologies for Absence from Ward Cllr M Rowley. The Chair and Cllr Wells did not attend
24/20
There were no Declarations of Interest
24/21
The Minutes of the meetings held on Wednesday, 14 February 2024 were confirmed as a true and correct record 
24/22
Ongoing Issues and action                                                                                                                                                                                            24.22.1 The Neighbourhood Plan Working Party had not provided any update
24.22.2 There was no Police report received for February, but a van was stolen from Main Street, tools stolen and the van found wrecked and abandoned at Gate Hemsley following efforts by the owner to recover it
24.22.3 The events committee reported that the next donation of £500.00 from proceeds of the Soup/Jacket Potato lunches would be going to the York Group for Motor Neuron Disease Research 
23.22.4 The clerk had contacted Wildscapes CIC to ask about funding assistance to clear the reeds and tidy the pond area. However the pond did not meet their criteria for help but they did pass on our request to the Yorkshire Wildlife Trust who may be able to assist. A discussion ensued about obtaining some geese to help clear the algae and weeds from the pond
24.22.5 Aspects were to clear the mud and debris from the footpath and Main Street when weather conditions allow. They would also install posts on the Garth greens to prevent unauthorised parking
24.22.6 Cllr Kettlestring organised a litter pick on Saturday, 24th February, with volunteers collecting a dozen large bags of rubbish, together with metal and tyres recovered from the ditches. The clerk was to thank City of York Council for removing the bags 

24/23
Ward Councillor Warters spoke about the ongoing traffic problems in Tranby Avenue and Murton Way caused by parked vehicles
24/24
24.24.1 A Planning Application was discussed to prune trees at The Villa, ref 24/000254. There were no objections to the proposal

24/25
Planning Decision received for Green Bros, Willow Grove abattoir to erect a building in association with meat processing business – approved by City of York Council
24/26
Financial Matters: 
There were no invoices to pay. A VAT refund had been received from HMRC for £1239.26 

24/27
The date of the next meeting was confirmed Wednesday, 10 April 2024 at 7.00pm 
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